
 

 

 

 

 

Appendix 2 – Representations from Residents 















From: Barrett Daliah
To: Barrett Daliah
Subject: FW: Comment on licence application for Elsie, 10 Priory Road
Date: 11 June 2021 17:42:07

 
 

From: Peter Burge
07 May 2021 08:56
To: Licensing <Licensing@haringey.gov.uk>
Subject: Comment on licence application for Elsie, 10 Priory Road
 
Dear Sir/Madam,
 
I wish to comment on the above licence application. The business has been run for many years
as a daytime café which serves alcohol only with food. The new application suggests an intent to
turn the business into more of a bar/pub, including off-sales. This could result in a lot of night-
time noise and activity, possibly under the influence, and especially considering the sizeable
outside area which the business uses on the pavement at the front of the café.
 
This change will substantially impact on the character of this section of Priory Road, which is
largely residential and very quiet in the evenings. The stretch of road has a row of houses next to
a vets, opticians, dog grooming parlour and hairdresser (all closed in the evenings), a fish and
chip shop which currently closes at 9 p.m, a corner shop and the business in question. After
about 7 p.m. there is very little commercial activity on this stretch of the road which reverts to
being largely residential in feel (there are a number of flats above each commercial premises.)
Evening drinking in the area is well-served by a number of establishments in Hornsey High Street,
at the far end of Priory Road, and in the centre of Crouch End, all parts of the neighbourhood
which are more commercial in character.
 
Having drinkers spilling out of what will effectively be a new bar at 11 o’clock at night will
completely alter the feel of this part of Hornsey and hence I oppose the licence application as
currently made.
 
Your sincerely,
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 

mailto:Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk
mailto:Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk
https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986


From: Barrett Daliah
To: Barrett Daliah
Subject: FW: Elsie"s Cafe
Date: 11 June 2021 17:44:55

 
 

From: Cllr Carlin Dana <Dana.Carlin@haringey.gov.uk> 
Sent: 25 May 2021 23:57
To: Licensing <Licensing@haringey.gov.uk>
Cc: Cllr Jogee Adam <Adam.Jogee@haringey.gov.uk>; Cllr Weston Elin
<Elin.Weston@haringey.gov.uk>
Subject: Elsie's Cafe
 
To whom it may concern,
 
I am a Hornsey ward councillor and have lived in Nightingale Lane since 1994.
 
I am concerned that the premises may cause a nuisance to its neighbours in Nightingale Lane
and Linzee Road if it becomes, as advertised, a ‘beer garden’. I would therefore like assurance
that if the proprietor does not comply with the suggested conditions, enforcement can be taken
and the license removed. Given the proprietor’s action in blocking the right of way on the
forecourt, I am concerned that a similarly cavalier attitude may be taken to any conditions.
 
I do not object to the application provided the suggested conditions apply. However, without the
suggested conditions this premises will be likely to cause a nuisance to the neighbours and on
those grounds I object.
 
I would like to see an additional condition that restricts the level of noise, so that it does not
cause a disturbance to the neighbours. While there can only be background music, there does
not appear to be any current restriction on how loud it can be.
 
Best wishes
 
Cllr Dana Carlin
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